
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING $375,000 CONTRACT AGREEMENT WITH THE 

NATURAL SCIENCE CENTER OF GREENSBORO, INC. FOR THE EXPANION OF 

BATTLEGROUND PARKS DISTRICT PARKING EXPANSION 

 

WHEREAS, January 3, 2023 the Greensboro City Council approved an allocation of 

$28,893,056 of American Rescue Plan funds; 

 

WHEREAS, the allocation included a $375,000 allocation to support parking expansion at the 

Battleground Parks District;  

 

WHEREAS, the City will contribute approximately $375,000, to be applied to 50% of the 200 

parking space expansion construction of the project;   

 

WHEREAS, the contribution by the City will be matched by other funds raised by or contributed 

to the Science Center; 

 

WHEREAS, the City has an existing lease with the Science Center and the expansion will be 

incorporated in the lease once completed;  

 

WHEREAS, as a condition of the agreement the Science Center, and its contractors, will comply 

with all applicable provisions of  the Minority and Women Business Enterprises ordinance, and 

the City's Minority and Women Business Enterprise Plan for Construction, Procurement and 

Professional Services; 

 

WHEREAS, the City will reimburse the Science Center for approved expenses related to the 

parking expansion; and  

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

GREENSBORO:  

That the City of Greensboro is authorized to entered into a Contract between the City and 

Natural Science Center of Greensboro, Inc. for the expansion of Battleground Parks District for 

parking improvements.  

 

 

 


